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February 13, 2023  

 
Dear Parents and Community Members: 

 
We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER), 
which provides key information on the 2021-22 educational progress for 

Redford Union High School. The AER addresses the complex reporting 
information required by federal and state laws. The school’s report contains 

information about student assessment, accountability, and teacher quality. If 
you have any questions about the AER, please contact Michael Taylor, 
Principal for assistance. 

 

 

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following 

website https://www.redfordu.k12.mi.us/district/aer/ or you may review a 
copy in the main office at your child’s school. 
 

For the 2021-22 school year, schools were identified based on previous 
years’ performance using definitions and labels as required in the Every 

Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). A Targeted Support and Improvement (TSI) 
school is one that had at least one underperforming student subgroup in 
2021-22. An Additional Targeted Support (ATS) school is one that had a 

student subgroup performing at the same level as the lowest 5% of all 
schools in the state in 2021-22. A Comprehensive Support and Improvement 

(CSI) school is one whose performance was in the lowest 5% of all schools in 
the state or had a graduation rate at or below 67% in 2021-22. Some 
schools are not identified with any of these labels. In these cases, no label is 

given. 
 

Our school was identified as TARGETED SUPPORT AND IMPROVEMENT (TSI) 
school. 
 

Daily student attendance at Redford Union High School is a challenge for our 
school – which reflects in our reading and math scores. After-school tutoring, 

PSAT and SAT prep workshops, credit recovery classes, and remediation 
content built into our everyday reading and math curriculum are some of the 
key initiatives that we are undertaking to assist our students.    

 

 
 

 

https://www.redfordu.k12.mi.us/district/aer/


 

 

While we are making notable strides and our student achievement has improved 
since the COVID-19 pandemic, the staff at Redford Union High School is fully 

committed to improving student achievement each semester, as we will not 
settle for mediocrity.   

 
 
Sincerely, 

Michael T. Taylor 
Michael Taylor, Ed.S. 
Principal 
Redford Union High School 

 

 


